## February 8 2022

## Workshop minutes

Meeting started at 8:55 p.m. In attendance via zoom were Dave Peeler, Justin Albright, John Spinks jr. Brett Galvan, Todd Adamczyk, Kevin Joseph, Josh Noel, Linda Brebner, Randy Decker, Don Ensign, Mike Wallace, Scott Sejda, Frank Stalbaum, Chad Franzman.

Dave informed the council about the Williamson settlement. If anyone is questioned about the settlement, they should contact Brett.

Jamie explained about the Covid Testing and vacation site that is gong to be held at the Hebron Community Center starting Wednesday, February 16, 2022, at 1 p.m. till 8 p.m. The site will be open Wednesday through Saturday. Hours Thursday through Saturday will be 12 noon till 8 p.m.

Need to get together with the fire works company about the cost of this year's event.

Should know about the Orca grant on Wednesday if we get it otherwise, we will be notified later.

Attorney interviews will be the week of February 13th.

Porter County Recycle has asked that NO plastic bags of any kind be put into the dumpster back by the Town garage.

Jamie sent Council her monthly report and wanted to add that in it was December of 2020 Susan helped the Town to get a reimbursable Cares Grant.

John talked about Plan Commission and BZA Recording secretary position.

Randy talked with Wessler about the plant capacity and spoke about his reports. The new Public Works titles are ok. Dustin will have to use comp time for his time off with Covid. Town wants the insurance to pay the 70 Mediterranean sewer backup claim.

School contacted Josh Noel about holding a 5K on March 6<sup>th</sup> for MS. He asked permission to order a new vehicle, said it could take up to 8 months to receive. Vehicle to be paid out of CCD, Cedit, and Police Equipment in the General Fund.

Linda Brebner asked if there was a deadline for the benches to be replaced. There is not. Randy said that as the gentlemen finishes the benches that they will replace them. But they will not start reinstalling them until the weather is nicer. Linda also thanked the Public Works for cleaning the trail.

Brett and Randy were asked to attend the next HRC meeting on March 1<sup>st</sup>.

Justin wants the school to take over the cost of the crossing guards.

Adjourned 10:09